




that the written confirmation corroborates that a direction has indeed been 
issued. 

 
[7] In this case, the written confirmation was prepared by the HSO on 

December 23, 2008; two days before the holiday period.  I find that because 
of this holiday period, were mail deliveries may be delayed and work places, 
such as the Unions office, may be closed during the holyday period, it is 
quite believable that CUPW received the written confirmation only on 
January 5, 2009.  Therefore, by applying for an appeal of the direction on 
January 30, 2009, the time limit of 30 days was respected. 

 
[8] Consequently, the application for appeals is received.  
 
 
 
 
   

Richard Lafrance 
Appeals Officer 
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